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March 9, 2015 

Honorable Kansas State Representative Mark Kahrs 
Chairman, House Committee on Elections 
and Distinguished Members of the Committee 

Re: Senate Bill 171, Concerning Municipality & School Elections 

Chairman Kahrs and Distinguished Committee Members, 

As Smith County Clerk and Election Officer, I thank you for the time you have spent collecting 
information on elections and studying how to improve voter turnout in city and school elections. 
I regret that I am unable to attend your committee hearing on Wednesday, March 11, 2015; 
but, I am an office of two and so coming to Topeka is not feasible this week. 

I have a rather specific concern about the SB171 which includes irrigation districts. Irrigation 
districts are listed as elections to be moved to the fall of even years. Currently my irrigation 
district runs their own election because they are small enough to be exempt from county-wide 
elections. If the irrigation district is left on this bill, Smith County will have an additional15 
ballot styles in the city/school elections and an additional 5 ballot styles in the state and federal 
elections. That change alone will cost Smith County $733 per election. Fifteen additional 
ballot styles will also complicate training the poll workers. 

As an Election Officials in Kansas I have attempted to work hard for the tax payers of my 
county. I have tried to be prudent about election expenditures. I feel the irrigation districts 
could be removed from this bill without any harm to the voters. Please consider removing this 
type of election from any election reform bill. 

Sincerely, 

~«U~ 
Sharon Wolters 
Smith County Clerk and Election officer 




